TRUESDALE BOARD OF ALDERMEN MEETING
JULY 24, 2019

The Truesdale Board of Aldermen held a regular meeting on Wednesday, July 24, 2019, 5:30 p.m. at the Truesdale City Hall.  The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.  Mayor Watson requested roll call, and it was answered as follows:  Alderman Stanley Brookshier-present, Alderman Mike Thomas-present, Alderman Jerry Cannon-present, and Alderman Robert Green-present.  A full Board was present.  Other City officials and employees attending the meeting were Mayor Chris Watson, Attorney Tim Joyce, Public Works Supervisor Mark Bennett, Chief of Police Casey Doyle, Sgt. Nick Clark, Treasurer Esther Smith, Deputy Clerk Elsa Smith-Fernandez, and Administrator/City Clerk MaryLou Rainwater.  Nicole and Aaron Sutton were the only visitors.

Mayor Watson called the meeting to order.    Alderman Green made the motion to approve the agenda, second by Alderman Thomas, with all Aldermen approving.  Alderman Green made the motion to approve the consent agenda, consisting of the minutes of July 9, 2019 (National Night Out), the regular board meeting on July 10, 2019, special meetings on July 15, 2019 and July 16, 20`9, and accounts receivable report.    Motion second by Alderman Thomas, with all Aldermen approving.  

Citizens Participation:  Aaron Sutton addressed the Board requesting permission to close down a portion of Austin Drive from Cynthia Drive to Mike Drive.  on August 17, 2019 around 6 p.m. for a community event for the subdivision.  He had checked with the two neighbors that would be affected by the closing and they are ok with the street being closed.  There would be a meal and then a movie shown afterwards (and it would be kid friendly).  The Board was invited to attend and bring literature on Railroad Days to distribute.    Chief of Police stated he did not see a problem with it.  Parking was discussed and Mayor Watson stated they should park on the approved side of the streets.  Alderman Green made the motion to approve the closing of this section of Austin, second by Alderman Thomas, and roll call voted as follows:  Alderman Thomas-yes, Alderman Green-yes, Alderman Cannon-yes, and Alderman Brookshier-yes.  Motion carried:4 yes/0 no votes.  

Comments from Mayor Watson:    Mayor Watson stated he has been contacted by someone who is looking into a building owned by Hays Food for a marijuana growing facility.  He is unsure if the person plans to purchase or lease the building.  Mayor Watson talked to Wayne Baker who is not going to enter the market at this time.  Mayor Watson invited the person to attend a board meeting to inform the Board what the plans would be for this type of facility.  It could produce 40-100 jobs.

Mayor Watson stated the application for membership to the Kiwanis Club for the City, but it is registered under his name.  They meet once a month and they want the members to participate in the various events that they have. 

Mayor Watson stated the work being done on Juni Way is not being done for Coca-Cola.  Mark Bennett stated he had met with someone and stated it is a manufacturing facility, will hire about 55 employees, and plan to build a 4-acre building.  They bought the property all the way to the railroad tracks including the mobile home presently occupied by Travis Shimmer.   The guy said they are not fully prepared to come to the Board yet but will do so when ready to present the project.   

Comments from the Board of Aldermen:  Aldermen Brookshier stated the residential yards are looking good in the area but some of the commercial places need work.    No other comments from the Board.

Bid opening and current project:

The final part of the sidewalk should be poured this week and then once set; the covered pad can be put in place.   

Alderman Thomas asked if the City plans to purchase a “Christmas Tree” this year, and if so when should it be planted and need to contact Pea Ridge Christmas Tree Farm about the current pricing.  Attorney Joyce stated he would contact the tree farm and would purchase the tree as his donation to the Park.  The best time to plant the tree and the best type to get for this purpose will be discussed with the owner of the tree farm.   

Mayor Watson stated he had been contacted by the new owner of Warrenton Steel and he is interested in doing the park sign for Bruer Park.  He is to meet with him on Friday.

The park rules were discussed again.  The Administrator will send the draft copy back out to the Mayor and Aldermen.  It was discussed if a metal sign with the rules would be used or a message board so they could be changes easier and events could also be posted on the board.  Mark and MaryLou will look into this type of board and have information for the Board at the next meeting.

Reports from Department Heads, Boards, and Committees:

Administrator/City Clerk:  An invoice received from Lewis-Bade Inc in the amount of $5,750 was submitted to the Board for approval of payment.  It is for the storm water improvement project in Heritage Hills:   Topographic survey $1,250.00, Stormwater plans $3,000, and  Bid Book Documents $1,500.
Alderman Gibson made the motion to approve the payment of the invoice, second by Alderman Thomas, and roll call voted as follows:  Alderman Green-yes, Alderman Cannon-yes, Alderman Brookshier-yes, and Alderman Thomas-yes.  Motion carried:4 yes/0 no votes.

The invoice from the Greater Warren County Economic Development Council was submitted for approval.  It was decided to do an ordinance approving the payment at the next board meeting.   It was noted they meet once a month at 4:30 p.m. at different location.  Mayor Watson stated they promote the City for economic development as the City does not have anyone in position that does it.  

It was questioned by Attorney Joyce if sales tax from businesses that uses the Warrenton address and zip code is being received by the City.  The Administrator stated that each year a confirmation certificate is received showing the business is listed within the City of Truesdale.  She will contact the Department of Revenue to verify.

The Administrator reported Deputy Clerk and she attended a meeting on the CUSI (utility bulling software) in Independence, MO on July 23rd.  Concerns of Microsoft stopping the support for the billing system was discussed. No time was given.  However, they have a new program that should be good for 30 years.  Cost depends on number of customers and licenses required and if additional modules are needed.   Rough estimate for Truesdale without additional modules would be around $8,000.  They also reviewed some of the features of the current program and updates and changes recently added.

The Administrator met with Michael Amantea from the Department of Commerce on the upcoming Census.  They are asking the cities to form a Complete County Committee to help get the word out to the citizens how important being counted is for the city and the state.  Last census the state lost a electoral vote. The number on the committee and who serves is up to the Mayor, but one person should be set as the contact person.   More information will be provided in the future and this will be discussed again at the next meeting.   

[bookmark: _GoBack]Deputy Clerk’s Report:  An update report on National Night Out was provided to the Board and this will be reviewed at the National Night Out meeting set for July 30, 2019 at 5:30 p.m.    She did go with Mark to Bruer Park to get more familiar with the layout at the park.  They also talked to the businesses along the north of Smith Street and they stated they would allow parking in their area. Shirts and hats have been ordered and she will let everyone know their cost.   New pictures will be needed for the web site.  Alderman Cannon is working with Elsa on the web site.   

Treasurer’s Report:  Esther reported that she had not completed her reports in time to get in the newspaper this week but it will appear in the next issue of the Warren County Record.  

Attorney’s Report:  He will continue to work on the Chrismer property.  

Public Works Supervisor’s Report:   Mark reported that he had discussed the cameras and the door locks installation with Roger Owenby.  They will not be installed by National Night Out but should be in place by Railroad Days.  

A temporary easement from the Whitakers will be needed and the paperwork is being worked on by the Administrator.  Mark will take a copy to the Whitakers for their approval.

Mark plans to meet with Shalene Blackwood this week on the Pet waste Station built by the Girl Scouts for Bruer Park.  

A tree along the north side of Smith Street at 745 Smith Street was cut down by the owners.

The storm drain near River City Steel in the IDA Park was discussed.  It has been reported that it is collapsed but unsure if it is the entire pipe or certain portion.  At this time, River City Steel plans to run their own lines.   The City needs to camera the storm drains to see what condition the drain is in.  

The fire hydrant meter guidelines and agreement were reviewed.  Attorney Joyce made a couple of minor changes and they have already been made in the copy provided to the Board.  The Board approved the document and an ordinance will be prepared for the next board meeting.

Chief of Police’s Report:   Chief Doyle introduced Sgt. Clark and stated he will be attending the board meeting when the Chief is not available.  

A report was provided for the Board from Chief Doyle and is attached to the minutes.  Some of the items included in the report are as follows:
(1) Work has started in the Police Department for painting and installing the new furniture.
(2) Chief Doyle will be attending free training classed and these courses will be available for other Truesdale officers to attend.  
(3) He has five police officers scheduled for National Night Out with one being on regular duty and will handle calls during this time.
(4) The 2011 Chevrolet Impala sold on Govdeals for $3,125.00.
(5) The Missouri Attorney General’s Office conducted an audit in June concerning compliance with the SAFE kit.  The Truesdale Police Department was found to be in compliances and have been presented with a partner award from the Missouri Attorney General’s Office.  
(6) Since the last board meeting on July 10, 2019, there has been 7 incident reports, 74 calls for service, 7 citations, and 18 warning issued.

Chief Doyle stated there may be an issued with getting the new police car upfitted within the 120 days stated on the notice for bids.  He plans to contact other companies in the area to solicit a bid from them.  Bids are to be opened after 3 p.m. this Friday, July 26, 2019, and the board will approve the bid on July 30, 2019 at 5:00 p.m.    It is noted on the agenda the bid accepted must be approved by Rural Development before awarding the project and starting of the work on the vehicle.

Report from various committees:

TAC meeting:  MaryLou Reported the next TAC meeting will be August 15, 2019.
Chamber Board Meeting: Alderman Brookshier reported the next chamber meeting will be August 7, 2019.
University Extension Meeting:  Alderman Cannon attended this meeting on July 22nd.  The Master Gardeners need gardeners for the next season.  They have received plenty of seeds.  Chief Doyle stated the police department may be able to help with this issue.    The 4H trip to North Carolina was a huge success and they will be hosting the 4H group from North Carolina next year.  Several of the 4H group will be exhibiting at the State Fair in August.  

Bills/Ordinances:  Alderman Thomas introduced Bill #32-2019 for the first reading, second by Alderman Green:  An ordinance authorizing and directing the Mayor of the City of Truesdale to enter into an agreement between the City of Truesdale Charles E. Montgomery for CPA audit for the fiscal year of July 1, 201-June 30, 2019, and roll call voted as follows:  Alderman Cannon-yes, Alderman Brookshier-yes, Alderman Thomas-yes, and Alderman Green-yes.  Motion carried 4 yes/0 no votes.  Alderman Green introduced Bill #32-2019 for the second and final reading, second by Alderman Cannon, and roll call voted as follows:  Alderman Brookshier-yes, Alderman Thomas-yes, Alderman Green-yes, and Alderman Cannon-yes.  Motion carried: 4 yes/0 no votes.  This will now be Ordinance #889.

Being no other business to come before the Board, Alderman Green made the motion to adjourn, second by Alderman Thomas.  Meeting adjourned at 6:50 p.m.

_____________________________________
MaryLou Rainwater, MRCC
Administrator/Clerk


_____________________________________
Approved on date written above

______________________________________
Chris Watson-Mayor
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